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Hello,

I'm a Community Organizer in the Tenderloin and would like to encourage the Board & DCYF
to make sure they are including CBOs in the enroliment process. Community hubs rollout was
a bit of a disaster with an obvious lack of cooperation/communication between SFUSD, DCYF,
and CBOs. Please keep the enrollment and communication simple, streamlined and
consistent.

In the Tenderloin we meet every Tuesday at 12:30 with every after-school provider in the
neighborhood and also school social workers from Redding & TCS. We welcome
representatives from DCYF or the Board to join our call for best practices on how to enroll
families.

Thank you,

Christy Shirilla
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